
School Newsletter    26th May 2023        Issue: 31 

 

 

This week’s attendance  
superstars are: 

FSM-100% 

2E-100% 

4H-99% 

5B-99% 

Reading Raffle 

This week’s winner is: 

Charlie-5W 

 

Christian Value: Courage         Learning Behaviour: Initiative         Worship Theme: What is Courage? 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland = 1686 
Morrison = 2005 
Welton =  2099 

PE Stars 

This week’s winners: 

Ameya 2M 

Harrison 3S 
 

Another half term completed and finally a sight of the sun. I hope this is a 
good omen for next week and that everyone gets a chance for a little rest in 
the sun. As I write, I have a peaceful protest walk-
ing past my window, with year 3 children combin-

ing their learning about endangered animals and protest 
art. There posters are very persuasive and demonstrate the 
power of mass action!  
We have also had some successes for staff this week. We are pleased to say that Mrs 
Torpey and Mrs Spencer have completed their Youth Mental Health First Aider training, 
this will add to our capacity for supporting our children. 
All teaching and support staff have also completed their Schools Good Autism Practice 
training. This has been 6 hours of training to help staff understand autism and how we 
can support our pupils in the best possible way.  
We thank you to all the parents and grandparents who have also joined us this for the 
Year 1 family worship and our second ASHA Grandparents lunch. We are really pleased 
to see you all and hoped you enjoyed your time with us. Have a good week. 

 

 

This weeks  winners are:  

Jessica FSC 

Ivy 5W 

A Tribute to Mrs Lakin 

We are really thrilled to have been able to unveil our very spe-
cial bench bought by all your kind and generous donations that 

we have dedicated in memory of our great 
friend and colleague, Mrs Lakin. We talked to 
the children about it in worship and they will be 
able to use it in the Peace Garden as place to sit 
quietly.  It has a special engraving, "Mrs Lakin - 
Forever in our Hearts," as well as some en-
graved butterflies.  We think Mrs Lakin would 
have loved seeing the children use it.  

 

We also took time in worship to 
dedicate the bench with the chil-
dren and take a moment to reflect 
on her great life and care for us all. 

Summer  Sun  Safety 

Now the sunnier weather has arrived, we ask that you make 
sure your child is safe in the sun.  After half term, please sup-

ply your child with a sun hat and ensure they have sun lotion applied 
before school if the weather necessitates it.  If you feel your child will 
need a re-application of sun lotion during the day, please supply them with this 
in a named bottle.  Please note that children will not be able to share sun lotion 
and must be able to apply it themselves.    



26.05.23  Last day of term 

05.06.23  Back to School 

27.06.23  EYFS West Lodge Farm 
Trip 

27 & 28.06.23  Y6 Play 

28.06.23  EYFS Family Worship 

29.06.23  KS2 Sports Day 

29.06.23  KPA Disco evening 

30.06.23  KS1 Sports Day 

04.07.23  Parent Open Evening 

06.07.23  Y6 Leavers Service at St 
Wilfrid’s and Y6 Leavers Party 

11.07.23  Transition Day (Y6 to     
Kibworth Mead) 

12.07.23  Last day of school 

 

 

Year 6 

Darcey, Ollie, Lucas, Daniyal & 

Michael  

Year 5 

Isaac, Riley, James, Florence, Fred, 

Hogan & Richie 

Year 4 

Evie, Zainab & Jessica 

Year 3 

Danny, Joseph, Christopher,  

Destinee, Eesa & Liene 

Year 2 

Leo, Lincoln, Charlotte, Rupert & 

Francesca 

EYFS 

Sebastian, Rose, Faith, Eden & 

Isaac 

Year 1 -’How to draw a Gruffalo’ 

This week Year 1 have showcased some of their super writing in their writing 

portfolios.  The children wrote up their fact files about either a penguin or an ele-

phant using all of their Year 1 writing skills.  The teachers were very pleased with 

all of the facts that the children could remember about these animals.  They also 

drew some super diagrams to go with the different sections of their fact files. 

Year 1 also joined Year 2 to take part in a  “how to draw the Gruffalo and friends” 

with Axel Scheffler on Wednesday this week.  The children were very excited as  

Key Stage One children have listened to lots of Julia Donaldson books. The chil-

dren listened carefully and used their fine motor skills to draw some fantastic 

Gruffalos.  A huge thank you to Kibworth books in the village for supporting us 

with this event. 

Some of our pupils took part in  
recording ‘Top of the Class’ for 
BBC Radio Leicester last week. 
This will be aired  the week after 
half term on the Ben Jackson 
Show in the afternoons. 

Listen out to our wonderful pupils 
who had a great time taking part  
by writing clues for the listeners 
to guess their . 

 

Charity ‘Fun Run’ 
 
A big well done to one of our Year 3 pupils who completed the 
5K Race for Life in Corby last weekend and raised a whopping 
£630.00. It looks like you had lots of fun. Well done! We are 
very proud of you! 

Sports News - Double Success! 
 Tennis Tournament 

On Tuesday, our four amazing athletes took to the court, intending to battle hard 
and bring home the trophy of the Year 5/6 Harborough 
Tennis competition. The day began with our Kibworth 
team taking on three schools in a league-style format. 
This saw our brilliant competitors demonstrate resili-
ence and togetherness, helping progress the team into 
the semi-finals. The semi-final saw a clean sweep in 
our four matches. In a very tight final, that finished 2 a 
piece, the decision of victory came down to points. 
Our Kibworth team was announced winners by a 
handful of points and achieved exactly what they set 
out to do. Fantastic work!  

Cricket Tournament 
On Wednesday, our year 5 and year 6 cricketers went to Market Harborough 
Cricket Club for a tournament. We were in a strong 
group playing three matches. The team showed an 
amazing attitude in each game both on and off the 
field showing respect to other players. We won our 
three-group stage matches; topping our group. The 
team then moved onto the semi final against a very 
good St Cuthberts school. But they managed to 
progress to final, winning 69-53. The Final was 
against Ullesthorpe Primary School where we came 
out 87-53 winners. A brilliant day for the players and the school to see us lift the 
trophy. Now, we move on to a play-off final to give us a chance of playing at 
Grace Road.  


